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 It’s a new quilt year! New projects, new activities, new friends to make 
and the list continues. I’m excited to be a part of everything that makes our 

organization so special. It’s been twenty years and we are well on our way to 

make the next twenty even more exciting. There are so many opportunities 

to choose from as we begin or year. I’m asking everyone to let me know 

what committee you would like to assist with this year. I’ll be collecting completed forms 

for the next few months at the General Meetings. Thank you in advance for your help. 

My personal list this year includes a commitment to complete and enter a quilt/quilts for 

this year’s show. I’d like to invite you to join me in my journey to the quilt show finish line. 

I’ll periodically update you on my progress and I’m hoping you will let me know how your 

quilt is going too. So far I have identified the quilt I intend to complete and the new quilt I 

wish to both begin and finish by June 1st. 

We will be continuing our “Gathering of the Quilts” drive which is collecting quilts, any 

size, to donate over the next year. We will take completed quilts as well as quilt tops that a 

team of volunteers will help quilt and bind if, needed. This allows us to donate quilts for 

families in need throughout the year, and sell others at the quilt show to benefit the guild. 

Of special note is the New Member Quilt Raffle going on from September thru November 

for guild members only. Tickets will be sold at each General Meeting and a winner chosen at 

the Christmas Dinner in November. I want to share a special quote with you. During a recent 

sewing event Azalee Wainscott, our Junior Ambassador, has been making her very first quilt 

and is excited! When asked “How did you get you seams so straight?” she replied, “I just 

sew!” 

 

Victoria Spears, President 

 

Newsletterñ 

September  2023  

Find us on Facebook  

Website: www.elliscountyquilters.com  

General Meetings held at the Waxahachie Bible Church  

621 N Grand Ave, Waxahachie, TX 75165  

MAILING ADDRESS : PO B OX 301, M IDLOTHIAN , TX 76065  

 Our General Meeting will be held on Monday, September 25th from 6:30 to 8:45 pm  

Sign in and social time is from 6:00 to 6:30pm  

It will be in person at Waxahachie Bible Church . 

We are encouraging members to wear masks if they are vulnerable or concerned 

about Covid.  This is a personal choice based on your individual needs and concerns.  

Creative Quilters Guild of Ellis County  

Refreshments will be provided by members who have their last name 

beginning with P, Q, R, & S .  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/EllisCountyTXQuilters
http://www.elliscountyquilters.com/
http://waxahachiebible.org/
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SMALL GROUPS WITHIN THE GUILD 
SEWING SISTERS OF WBC   

The Sewing Sisters of WBC meet on Tuesdays from 9am to noon at the 

Waxahachie Bible Church.  
Work on Community Service projects or your own project. Great fellowship and 

always someone to help with sewing.  
 

WHAT IF? ART GROUP   

Our  group meets in  January,  March, May, August and October  on the 2nd 

Thursday from 1 :00  to 3 :00 pm .  We meet at different quilt shops and 
member's houses.   

Please join us! We are very informal!  We bring projects we are  working on, 
talk about what new tools, techniques, and quilts we want to try, and just 

have fun.   Email us and we will tell you more!  
 Cindy Garris at cgarris54@gmail.com or Janice Kendrick at jsimp92892@att.net  

Bettye Moore      9/5 

Michele Terry      9/9 

Karen Hudgin      9/12 

Sharla Cleaver      9/23 

Gina Padgett       9/27 

Charlotte Cronkhite   9/29 

Cheryl Rothell      9/30 

"Let's Grow Our Guild"  
      We are off to a good start with efforts to grow our guild by 

public displays.  On Sept 7, we hung Dale Rozas’ "Texas Our 

Texas" quilt at the Ellis County Museum for a meeting of the Ellis 

County Historical Society where they recognized the cotton growers 

for their contribution to the growth of Ellis County.  The quilt was 

the perfect backdrop on the stage! 

      On Sept 30 at the Cowboy Poet Gathering at Chautaugua 

Auditorium, we will display Dale's quilt again as well as our 

donation quilt and we will be able to sell tickets.  If there are 

adequate electrical power outlets, we will also set up a Singer 

featherweight and demonstrate quilt piecing.   

       It is through these displays and future beginning quilt classes 

that we hope to Grow Our Guild! 

Debbie Ray, Coordinator /Liaison 

   COMMUNITY SERVICE 
We are looking for more places to donate our dog beds.  If you know of a rescue organization that 

might be interested, please let Deanna or me know.  After getting some feedback from the 

shelters, we are going to be making the dog beds just a little bit differently, so they are easier to 

wash and dry.  Come by the Community Service table to see the change. 

When making a wheelchair quilt, it has been suggested by a volunteer at the VA to use flannel as 

the batting or fleece as the backing.  This will allow the lap quilts to drape better over the legs.  

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƳŀƪŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŘƻƴŀǘŜΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǊŜŎƻǊŘ ȅƻǳǊ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƘƻǳǊǎ when you 

sign in at the guild meeting! 

We appreciate your willingness to help our community. 

Cheryl Brynsvold, chair    Deanna Haupers, co- chair  

mailto:cgarris54@gmail.com
mailto:jsimp92892@att.net
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  Ways and Means 

The Ways and Means Committee kicked off Fiscal Year 22-но 5ƻƴŀǘƛƻƴ vǳƛƭǘ ά½Ŝƴ DŀǊŘŜƴέ 

selling tickets at the Irving ά¢ƘŜ hǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ {ŜǿƛƴƎ ϧ vǳƛƭǘ 9ȄǇƻέ in August at the Irving Convention 

Center with total sales of $478.00.  Thank you to all who volunteered and sold tickets.  This was 

a great start to ticket sales for our donation quilt.    Proceeds from the sale of tickets for our 

donation quilt are used to fund programs for our quilt guild.  

Opportunities to Volunteer  
The Ways and Means Committee is looking for volunteers to sell donation quilt ticket sales at 
the following events:  
{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ олΣ нлноΣ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ /ƘŀǳǘŀǳǉǳŀΩǎ /ƻǿōƻȅ tƻŜǘ DŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ  
Chautauqua Auditorium, Getzendaner Park, Waxahachie   2-hour time slots are available 
9:00 to 4:00 that day.    
 hŎǘƻōŜǊ мнΣ нлноΣ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ {ǘΦ ±ƛƴŎŜƴǘΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ .ŜŘŦƻǊŘΣ ¢·  
Mid City Modern Guild  6:15 pm to 8:15 pm, need one volunteer to help with setting up quilt, 
selling tickets, and quilt take down.   
Please contact Charlotte Ricke, cewricke@gmail.com, to volunteer for either of these events.  
Sign-up sheets will also be available at the Ways and Means table during sign in at the monthly 
guild meeting.    

Support Other Quilt Guilds  
Mid City Modern Guild will be attending CQGEC October 23 monthly guild meeting and selling 
tickets to their donation quilt.  Please visit their table and show your support for other guilds.  

2025 Donation Quilt Sewing Saturdays  
There are three opportunities coming up to participate in sewing the 2025 donation quilt.  As 
Charlotte Ricke mentioned at the last guild meeting, this quilt has various skill levels of blocks 
that will need to be prepared.  This will be a group sewing at Sims Library, 515 W. Main St., 
Waxahachie.  You will need your sewing machine and basic sewing supplies for sewing together 
blocks.  Please contact Charlotte Ricke, cewricke@gmail.com, and let her know if you plan to 
attend any of these sewing dates.  Sign-up sheets will be available at the Ways and Means table 
during sign in at the monthly guild meeting for the October dates.  Please bring your lunch to 
ǘƘŜ ǎŜǿƛƴƎ ŘŀȅΣ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ŀ ƭǳƴŎƘ ŎƻƻƭŜǊ ƻǊ ŦƻƻŘ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ǊŜŦǊƛƎŜǊŀǘƛƻƴΦ  

Dates     Saturday, September 23, 10:00 am to 2:00 pm  
Saturday, October 21,  10:00 am to 2:00 pm  
Saturday, October 28,  10:00 am to 2:00 pm  

Charlotte Ricke and Leslie Bauer,  
Ways and Means Committee Chair and Co-Chair 

mailto:cewricke@gmail.com
mailto:cewricke@gmail.com
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PROGRAMS  
ϝ{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ DǳƛƭŘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ōǊƛƴƎǎ ǳǎ ŀ ōƛǊŘΩǎ ŜȅŜ ǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ р ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƎǳƛƭŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ 

along with 2 gentlemen quilters.  Hear their stories of how they got into quilting. 

If you would like to share your Stained Glass project, we will have a table set up 

for display. There will be Show and Tell this month. (See attached form on page 6) 

*October Guild welcomes Tana Mueller to speak on Stitchless Appliqué.   

ϝbƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ƛǎ ά/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ wƻǘǳƴŘŀέΦ  There will be a sign-up sheet at our 

September meeting to form a planning committee.   

Karen Hudgin, Chair 

Membership 

LǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ Ƙƻǘ ŀƴŘ ŘǊȅΦ {ƻ ǘƘŀƴƪŦǳƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ Ǌŀƛƴ ǿŜ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘΦ ²ƛǘƘ Ŧŀƭƭ 

comes the deadlinŜ ŦƻǊ ǇŀȅƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŘǳŜǎ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ Ŏŀƴ Ǉŀȅ ǘƘŜ DǳƛƭŘΩǎ ōƛƭƭǎ ƛƴ ŀ 

timely manner and not incur late fees. Every little fee adds up and takes money out of our 

coffers, which means less money for programs and the Quilt Show.  

Thank you to those who have made the effort to pay dues on our new and 

improved website. Your involvement has helped us troubleshoot and resolve initial glitches 

that are always encountered with a new website. Going forward, if you have problems, 

please send an email to webmaster@elliscountyquilters.com  and we will reconcile the 

problem as quickly as possible.    

Note:  Exempt members  - So that I can keep my records complete, please fill in the form and 

turn it in when you check into the Guild Meeting. No need to mail.  

For those who may not have had the opportunity to pay their dues, there are 3 ways you can 

do so after the Enrollment Form is completed.  

¶ Go to our new website at https://elliscountyquilters.com/ pay with either PayPal or a 
Credit Card. Note that the Enrollment Form will be completed as you continue through 
the process.  

¶ Bring the completed form and your payment of choice to our Guild Meeting on Sept 
 25th. 

¶ Send completed form and check to CQGEC at PO BOX 301, Midlothian, TX 76065.  
For your convenience, a blank form has been included in the Newsletter. 

Thank you, 

Mary Gajdica, Membership 

https://elliscountyquilters.com/
mailto:webmaster@elliscountyquilters.com
https://elliscountyquilters.com/
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Quilt Show News 

The time is now to start working on or planning quilts for the 2024 show 

ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǳǇ ƛƴ Wǳƭȅ нлнпΦ  LǘΩǎ ŜŀǊƭȅ ŦƻǊ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀǎpects of the show to 

be nailed down but never too early for you to consider what exciting 

quilt(s) you want to enter either as a judged or non-judged quilt in next 

ȅŜŀǊΩǎ {ƘƻǿΦ  LǘΩǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ƎƛŦǘ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǘƻ 

make/donate for the Silent Auction.  We had some great things last year 

and hope to have more fabulous stuff this year.  We want to move the 

Silent Auction booth closer to the Front Door and have better signage so 

that the general public see it first thing when they come in and we can 

get better bids on the items. 

A Word to The Wise -- ¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƳŀƪŜ ƴŜǿ ǉǳƛƭǘƛƴƎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻǊ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ 

know new people in the large group of a monthly guild meeting only but 

through the small groups or committees and volunteer time where you 

serve others. Each Guild member is important to the success of the Show 

and our Guild, so begin to make your plans as to where you want to 

volunteer, what you will enter, what you will learn along the way, and 

what great new friends you will make! 

Quilt Show Co-/ƘŀƛǊǎ WƻȅŎŜ CƻƎŀǊǘȅ ŀƴŘ 5Ω!ƻƴ [ǳŎŀǎ 

Show and Tell Information 

 vǳƛƭǘŜǊΩǎ bŀƳŜψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 

Name of Quilt or Item __________________________________________________ 

Pattern or Designer Name_______________________________________________ 

Special Comments: ____________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

Pictures of my item may be shared on social media?:  Yes _____ No _____ 
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CQGEC General Meeting Minutes  -   28August 2023 

Call to Order and Welcome:  President Victoria Spears called the meeting to order at 6:32 PM.  

Introduction:   Guild members, new members, visitors, and our program presenter for the evening, Carol 

Ann Maurer were welcomed to the meeting. Victoria thanked members whose last names began with, òI 

to Oó for bringing refreshments tonight. 

Birthday Recognition:  Victoria wished a, òHappy Birthday!ó to everyone celebrating an August birthday.  

Sunshine & Shadows:   

× Mary Raburn is on the mend after injuring her knee; Mary said her knee is much better.  

× Cheryl Brynsvoldõs father suffered a heart attack; he is doing better. 

× If you have a Sunshine or Shadow to report, you may contact Wanda Seibert, our new Secretary. 

Approval of 24 July 2023 General Meeting Minutes:   Joyce Fogarty made a motion that we approve the 

minutes as presented in the Newsletter; Cindy Garris seconded the motion. With  the approval of the 

membership the motion passed. 

Webmaster:  DõAon Lucas has agreed to serve as our Webmaster for the new website. She is not with us 

tonight; but, we do need to vote, stating that we confirm her to the Webmaster board position. It was 

suggested that her position be named Webmistress. Mary Strauch made a motion to accept DõAon as 

Webmistress, seconded by Patty Ozga, the motion passed. 

New Business:   

× Many of us went to the Sewing Expo in Irving to sell raffle tickets. Charlotte Ricke, Ways & Means 

Chair, and her team were successful in selling raffle tickets for the new quilt and met some 

potential new quilt members, as well. Charlotte said that we made almost $500.00 selling tickets 

and $100.00 for Silent Auction items. 

× A special get together is being planned for later this year for all new members. We are excited that 

so many new members have joined in the last few months. Welcome; we are glad you are here! 

× You may have noticed a special quilt on display when you checked in tonight. Some of our new 

members worked together with our Membership Chair, Mary Gajdica, to make this quilt. Raffle 

tickets will be available to guild members only, for a chance to win this tee shirt quilt. We will start 

selling raffle tickets at our September meeting. Look for details in the upcomi ng newsletter. 

× Questionnaire: òWhat committee would I like to assist with this year?ó Victoria will be collecting 

responses to this question in the next few months to create a list of members who would like to 

help with special projects. More information a bout this request can be found in our next 

Newsletter.  

Growing our Guild:  Debbie Ray 

× Victoria Spears has procured a room in the Waxahachie library, so that we can have quilting classes 

there. If you would like to help with the classes, be sure to sign up at the front of the room.  

× There are lots of different ways to, ògrow our guild.ó On 30 September, there will be an all day 

event at the Chautauqua Pavilion in Getzendaner Park. The Cowboy Poet will be the featured 

presenter. The event is to recognize the cotton growers in Ellis Co. We can display quilts and, 

possibly, sell raffle tickets. Dale Rozasõ Texas quilt will be the backdrop for the Cowboy Poet; after 

all, cowboys and quilts go together!  
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  CQGEC General Meeting Minutes ~ August 28thς Continued 

Committee Reports:  

× Website: Sandy Pearson, standing in for DõAon Lucas, showed and explained the home page for 

the website. 

Ways & Means:  Charlotte Ricke, Chair and Leslie Bauer, Co-chair 

× Charlotte is continuing to sell raffle tickets for the 2024 raffle quilt, òZen Garden.ó  

× She showed fabric for the 2025 raffle quilt and explained it will be a medallion quilt; she said it is 

guild member friendly. Members can help make blocks for the quilt.  

Quilt Show:  Joyce Fogarty, Chair and DõAon Lucas, Co-chair 

× Joyce said the 2024 Quilt Show is 10 months away; be thinking about what you want to do!  

Membership:  Mary Gajdica 

× Attendance:  53 +    Club Hours:  175 

× New Members:  2    Community Service Hours:  126 

× Visitors:  10     

Shop News:  

× Charlotte Cronkhite  from Swan Haven in Duncanville said that there are classes offered at her 

shop; they can be found on their website. 

× Charlotte is clearing out all the fabric from the classroom to make room for groups that need a 

place to sew. 

× Diana Buckley of Seldom Seen in Waxahachie has long arm machines to rent; she will teach how 

to use them, if needed. 

× Dianaõs next charity day to quilt is February 2024. The last day to turn in Christmas quilts for 

quilting is 24 November.  

Hospitality and Door Prizes:   Dale Rozas, Chair, Michele Terry, Assistant, and Azalee Wainscott, 

CQGEC Jr. Ambassador 

× Thank you to everyone whose last names started with, òI to Oó for bringing food this evening.  

× With the help of our Jr. Ambassador, door prizes were awarded to several winners: Krystle  

Wainscott, Carolyn Forehand (2 prizes), Patty Ozga, Jan Friis (2 prizes), and Joyce Fogarty 

Program:  Cindy Garris, Chair and Karen Hudgin, Co -chair 

Karen Hudgin introduced our speaker/presenter for the evening. Carol Ann Maurer is a passionate 

quilter, a  stained glass quilting instructor, and an EQ educator, and has taught at sea on cruise ships. Out 

of the 97 quilts she has made, her passion is stained glass quilting using the reverse appliqué technique. 

Her stained glass quilts are beautiful and she loves teaching others how to make them. Also, she wrote a 

book about her stained glass quilts; it is available for purchase on Amazon. Tomorrow, Carol Ann will be 

spending the day with several members making a small stained glass piece. 

Adjournment:    

× Victori a thanked everyone for being here this evening. 

× Members, who brought refreshments tonight, were reminded to pick up any dishes in the kitchen.  

× We were reminded to check under and around our seats for any items left behind.  

× Victoria reminded us to leave the  parking lot promptly and safely.  

× The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,  Maggie Cooper for Wanda Seibert, CQGEC Secretary 
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SUPPORT   YOUR LOCAL QUILT SHOPS !!  

 

TEXAS COUNTRY QUILTING  

www.texascountryquilting.com 
972-351-1643 
Sharla Cleaver 
Quilting & Long arm services, 

Memory Quilts 
---------------------------------------------- 

TOPS 2 QUILTS       

62ginaquilts@gmail.com 

Gina Padgett 

817-475-7394 

Custom and edge to edge  

Longarm Quilting 

Wool and Blend batting available 
------------------------------------------------------------  

SELDOM SEEN QUILTING  

www.seldomseenquilting.com  
511 Brown St., Waxahachie  
972-921-6715  
Diana Buckley- Long- arm rental 
and quilting services 

------------------------------------------------------------  
DESIGNS by TANA  
Visit www.designsbytana.com or 

email designsbytana@gmail.com 

to find out more about Tana’s 

patterns. 

SWAN HAVEN FABRICS AND 

PLANTS  

www.swanhavenfabricsandplants.com 
1134 S Cedar Ridge Dr, Duncanville 
469-759-6477 
Charlotte Cronkhite 

 Big Kaffe Fassett Sale! All Kaffe 
fabric is 25% off until October 31st. 
One yard minimum. 

 The full line of Tilda Hibernation will 
be in the shop soon. 

 We have a new shipment of Ruby 
Star "Scrap" bags. 

 The new Moda line "Quaint 
Cottage" is in, along with the 
coordinating panel. 

 New Batiks are here in beautiful fall 
colors. 

 We'll be hosting a Make It & Take It 
Chenille Scarf class soon. This 
would make a wonderful Christmas 
gift for someone special. Check out 
the class calendar on our website. 

  

GGôS QUILT SHOP  
Mary Gajdica  
3220 Caleb Court E., Midlothian  
Hours: 10-5. Closed Mondays, 
Wednesdays, holidays  
Phone: 214-546-1212  
email: ggsquiltshop@outlook.com  
A full service quilt shop including 
long-arm services.   
Please call before coming. 

 Basic beginner classes are 

currently scheduled for Saturdays  

- Certified Instructor offering a 4 

week class - Cost $30.00 per class 

 Brazilian Embroidery began on 

Thursday, Sept 14th and the 2nd 

class is scheduled for Thursday, 

Oct 19th. Certified Instructor is 

Mendie Cannon. Cost is $40.00 per 

class plus supplies. You can join 

anytime either as a beginner or as 

an advanced student, just give me a 

call and I will add your name to 

the existing list.  

 Fun sit and sew days are on 

Fridays.  

I truly appreciate your business. 

Mary Gajdica, Owner 
 
 

 

Buy raffle tickets for our 

"New Member Quilt"! 

Tickets will be sold at the 

September through 

November General 

Meetings and during the 

November Christmas 

Dinner, a winner will be 

chosen. Thank you for 

everyone who took part 

in making it! 

http://www.texascountryquilting.com/
mailto:62ginaquilts@gmail.com
http://www.seldomseenquilting.com/
http://www.designsbytana.com/
mailto:designsbytana@gmail.com
mailto:https://www.swanhavenfabricsandplants.com/
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Board Members for August 2023 to July 2024  

Your Board Members  

  Name Email 

President: Victoria Spears info@elliscountyquilters.com 

Programs: Karen Hudgin programs@elliscountyquilters.com 

Treasurer: Sandy Pearson treasurer@elliscountyquilters.com 

Secretary: Wanda Seibert secretary@elliscountyquilters.com 

Ways & Means: Charlotte Ricke raffletickets@elliscountyquilters.com 

  Leslie Bauer 

 Quilt Show: Joyce Fogarty quiltshow@elliscountyquilters.com 

  5Ω!ƻƴ [ǳŎŀǎ 

 Community Service: Cheryl Brynsvold communityservice@elliscountyquilters.com 

  Deanna Haupers 
 Newsletter: Sasha Soto newsletter@elliscountyquilters.com 

Membership: Mary Gajdica membership@elliscountyquilters.com 

Publicity: Kathy Bright publicity@elliscountyquilters.com 

Social Media: Krystle Wainscott socialmedia@elliscountyquilters.com 

Hospitality &Door Prizes: Dale Rozas hospitality@elliscountyquilters.com 

 
Michele Terry 

 Retreat/ Volunteer Coordinator: Maggie Cooper retreat@elliscountyquilters.com 

 
Debbie Ray 

 Committee Positions 

Guild Shop Sandy Pearson guildshop@elliscountyquilters.com 

Vendor Coordinator Janice Kendrick vendorcoordinator@elliscountyquilters.com 

 
Cindy Garris 

 QOV Coordinator Patty Ozga qovcoordinator@elliscountyquilters.com 
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